COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 13th March 2006

MOTION No. 2

BUS SHELTERS

MOTION: Councillor T. Ridge

Mayor's Business
Mayor's Business
That Dublin Bus not be allowed to erect bus shelters adjacent to or outside Off Licenced premises due to disgusting behaviour and scandal to users caused by inebriated youths who use these shelters to drink and cause distress to other Bus users.

Report

The South Dublin County Council Development Plan 2004-2010 states in policy 7.6 – Public Transport
7.6.2 Policy T 5: Public Transport Improvements

7.6.2.i  It is the policy of the Council to encourage a modal shift in favour of public transport, and to promote the provision of sustainable modes of transport, and to co-operate with the relevant transport bodies and authorities to secure the improvement and further development of the public transport system in the County.
Paragraph 7.6.2.ii states 
In addition to co-operating with the appropriate agencies to secure the implementation of the Dublin Transportation Office Strategy 2000 - 2016, ‘A Platform for Change’, it is the intention of the Council to facilitate the provision of other more modest improvements to the public transport system such as the provision of bus bays, shelters and like facilities.

Planning applications for bus shelters are assessed on the merits of their location, in particular with regard to the need to improve and support public transport while maintaining pedestrian access along footpaths. The Planning Authority, while seeking to avoid the creation of a public nuisance, must balance this against the need to develop and encourage public transport, and a refusal to allow bus shelters in all cases where they are adjacent to or outside off-licensed premises would not be appropriate. 

However, if the motion is adopted, the concerns of the Council regarding the difficulties which can arise if bus shelters are located close to off-licences will be brought to the attention of Dublin Bus so that acceptable locations can be identified, in consultation with the Planning Dept., prior to the submission of a planning application.

